RESOLUTION NO. R-16-31

A RESOLUTION AUTHORIZING THE CITY MANAGER TO EXECUTE
A CONTRACT WITH LAN-TEL COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES,
INCORPORATED, IN THE TOTAL AMOUNT NOT TO EXCEED
$214,722.00 FOR THE 2016 CURB, GUTTER AND SIDEWALK PROJECT.

WHEREAS, three proposals were received for the 2016 Curb, Gutter and Sidewalk
Program, Project TP1604, and the proposal of Lan-Tel Communications Services, Incorporated,
in the amount of $214,722.00 has been determined by the Director of Public Works and City
Engineer to be the lowest and best proposal.

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED BY THE COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF
GLADSTONE, MISSOURI, AS FOLLOWS:

THAT, the City Manager of the City of Gladstone, Missouri, is hereby authorized to
execute a contract with Lan-Tel Communications Services, Incorporated, for work as outlined in
the contract for a total amount not to exceed $214,722.00.

FURTHER, THAT funds for such purpose are authorized from the Transportation Sales
Tax Fund.

INTRODUCED, READ, PASSED AND ADOPTED BY THE COUNCIL OF THE
CITY OF GLADSTONE, MISSOURI, THIS 23" DAY OF MAY 2016.
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Ruth E. Bocchino, City Clerk




MEMORANDUM
TO: Scott Wingerson; City Manager

THROUGH: Tim Nebergall; City Engineer; Director of Public Works

FROM: Glen Whitten; Construction Contracts Administrator ‘/
DATE: May 3, 2016
RE: Project TP1604; 2016 Curb, Gutter and Sidewalk Program

Staff received the following bids for the referenced project, including Bid Alternate 1:

Lan-Tel Communications Services, Inc. $214,722.00
Sterling Construction Co., LLC $233,120.00
Terry Snelling Construction, Inc. $248,170.00

The Engineer’s estimate, prepared by staff, was $222,466.00.

This project involves the replacement of curb and sidewalk, installation of ADA Panels, and
other associated work.

Lan-Tel Communications Services, Inc. is a company based in Independence, Missouri that has
been in business for more than 16 years. Lan-Tel Communications has performed the City’s
Curb, Gutter and Sidewalk Program in the past. Staff is very pleased with their work and is
looking forward to working with them again on this project.

Based on all available information staff is recommending that this project be awarded to Lan-Tel
Communications Services, Inc. at the bid price of $214,722.00 at the next regularly scheduled
City Council meeting.  Funds for this project are provided for from the Transportation Sales
Tax Fund.

If you have any questions or require additional information, please contact me at your
convenience.

Cc:  Alan Napoli, Building Official



